DOYLESTOWN BOROUGH

HISTORIC & ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, JUNE 22, 2023
The regular meeting of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board was held at 7:30 PM on Thursday, June 22, 2023 at Borough Hall, 10 Doyle Street.  Members of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board in attendance were: Kim Jacobsen, Denise Blasdale, Marie Kovach, Andy Happ, Heather Walton, Walt Keppler, student member Hayden Morocco, and Karyn Hyland, Director of Building and Zoning.

CALL TO ORDER:
 Ms. Jacobsen called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.
MINUTES APPROVAL:  The May meeting minutes were approved as submitted.  
SIGN APPLICATIONS:  None.
BUILDING APPLICATIONS:
189 South Main Street, John Wolstenholme – Mr. Wolstenholme shared the application to remove the existing awnings and replace them, as well as remove the three transom windows and replace them with new glass to match the existing picture windows, as well as replace the salon windows.  Additionally, the steps would be removed and replaced with brick, and a black iodized fence rather than the wrought iron fence proposed in the application.  
After some discussion, it was decided the proposed pergola will not be white, but will be a Benjamin Moore grey.  Additionally, the trash enclosure will be made to match the grey instead of white.  
On a motion by Ms. Blasdale, seconded by Mr. Keppler, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as submitted with the following modifications:  the proposed fence is to be a black, iodized aluminum, and the pergola to be a charcoal and the trash enclosure to be either charcoal or black, if charcoal is not available.   

163 East Ashland Street, Ralph Fey – George Walter presented the application on behalf of the property owners, to construct a two-car detached garage with materials to match the home.  
Mr. Happ made a motion to accept the application as submitted, seconded by Mr. Keppler, and was approved unanimously.  The application will be forwarded to Borough Council for a Certificate of Appropriateness.

80 North Hamilton Street, John Benning – Lori Gideo of Brown Construction presented the application for the property owners, to add a K-gutter in the front of the home to assist with drainage.  The current diverted gutters are no longer protecting the home from rain, and the applicant would like them removed.  Ms. Jacobsen and Mr. Happ suggested a six inch, half-round gutter instead.  
After discussion and review, Mr. Happ made a motion, seconded by Mr. Keppler, to accept the application with the following changes:  remove the diverter, the installation of a six inch half-round, white gutter, installed with roof shanks and a four inch white downspout.  All members voted in favor.
NEW/OLD BUSINESS: 
The owners of Serendipity at 43 South Main Street, Ryan Miller and Nicole Beltz, attended the meeting to discuss the awning colors shared and discussed at a previous meeting.  The color now being considered is a lighter blue; Ms. Jacobsen suggested black awnings with the pop of color coming from the logo design.  The current awnings are black and the owners would like to use something different.  The Board members and the applicants discussed at length various colors available and the Board suggested color samples be brought to look at rather than looking at the awning company’s website as looking at the shades on a screen is not always true to the actual color.  
Ms. Blasdale suggested a representative of the awning company attend the next meeting with the applicants.  The application will be tabled and the applicants will return next month with color samples.
Comprehensive Plan Update –   Ms. Hyland reviewed the last meeting and the upcoming meeting schedule.  

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amy Kramer
Meeting Minutes Secretary
